Thorncliffe Park Public School

School Council (2011-2012)

Minutes of Meeting # 2

Date: November 16, 2011

The meeting was attended by the council members, staff members and parents.

      Council Members:

1. Abdul Azeem Mohammed

2. Farah Hussaini

3. Hamad Masood Lodhi

4. Ijaz Hussain

5. Khalid Mahmood

6. Khalid Syed

7. Maimoona Afroz

8. Mohammad Irshad Sabir

 9.  Nadeem A. Qureshi

10. Ossama El Sharaff

12. Raees Ahmed

13. Sohail Jamil

14. Saeed Saddique 

15. Zaibunnisa Moin

Staff Members:

1. Kevin Battaglia - Principal

2. Catherine Ure    - Principal of Kindergarten School Project

3. Susan Wires      -  V. Principal

Parents:

1. Nazia M.Shafi

2. Safeera Mulla

3. Imtiaz Mulla

4. Musa Alturk

5. Meftah Abdurrahman

6. Farha Khan

7. Nasreen Asgher

School Council Meeting Minutes

The meeting commenced at 6:30 pm with respect to the agenda.

A. Principal Presentations:

School Enrolment and Staffing for 2011-2012

Mr. Battaglia informed about the enrolment procedure in the classes that there are approximately 26-28 children in 4 and 5 grades whereas in the younger grades there are 19-21 children. Then he also indicated that although the number of children changes throughout each school year the staffing does not change.  Staffing is determined in the spring for the next school year and then modified in September based on enrolment. A noticeable change this year is to have five recesses; each grade has their own time in order to reduce congestion. 

School Budget for 2011-2012
A presentation on the School budget was given by Mr. Battaglia that according to 1,596 full- time students, school budget is given to a school. It is utilized for the teaching resources required for the particular grades. Sometimes it is also used to repair or replace furniture, installation of smart boards, laptops and music equipments for students. The professional development workshops for teachers are also covered under this budget. This year paving some of the courtyards is hoped for in order to create useable space to upgrade. Library resources are also covered under this budget. 1000$ is also kept to support school council initiatives such as fun fair.
Mr. Azeem asked how the enrolment projections are made; in response to this Mr. Battaglia explained that data is analyzed three times a year. He also indicated that for example this year the kindergarten is high so next year there will be more grade 1’s. 

Mrs. Farrah asked whether there is some funding for the sports activities especially for the younger grades as there are not much extra curricular activities for them. Mr. Battaglia then cleared that the funding could be through the school budget or fund raising by the school council through fun fair and coaches or experts are required to run such programs but there is much demand for active gym spaces.  She also highlighted about the ice-skating program for second graders, that parents as well as children are excited about it. She indicated that an initiative should be taken for grade 1 students also. To this, Mr. Raees added that talks are being held to build a natural ice rink at Leaside Park for the children of Thorncliffe Park and neighboring community.

Extended Absence
Mr. Khalid now handed over to Mr. Osama to discuss the research he has done on extended absence. He said that we as parents should never encourage extended absence but he is totally against it.  He also added that this issue should be resolved if it not in the Ontario Ministry of Education laws. The issue that was discussed is whether students whose parents withdraw them from school for a few months within the school year should be kept active on the school register and return to the same class when they return.  Mr. Battaglia clearly defined the two terms, prolonged and excused absence as they are often categorized as extended absence. Last year there were 351 students who were extended absentees. He explained that students are required to be demitted after 15 consecutive absences and then are when they return they are added back to our register.  He and the VP’s are meeting with individual familes to explain this procedure each time a family comes to the office to inform the school that the child will be away several weeks/months.  He explained that Thorncliffe Park procedures are aligned with the other schools in the Family of schools. 

Mr. Battaglia updated about the events going on in the school. In partnership with The Leaside Arena, Canadian Tire and TNO there is a skating program for grade 2 children and parents are welcome to see how it goes. School is working hard to manage the high traffic areas as they stopped using door 9 which is the parking lot area as it gets too congested. 

Community Safety Project: Mr. Battaglia recalled of an incident in August that a boy was struck by a vehicle near 35 Building. The school is working with TNO and the community police to create awareness in parent community as well as in school community to avoid such circumstances.

Kindergarten School Design Meeting: The Principal also informed that there is a Kindergarten School Design meeting, where the board will pass the school contract, plans being made on the construction and the expected date of starting the new school. 
The school is also proud to be one of the Eco-schools, part of this a letter came to students regarding the litter- less lunch and it is progressing well. Teachers, students and parents are involved in this eco-friendly environment. 

He also highlighted that now there are 14 smart boards which bring in advanced information technology into the classrooms. In regard to the literacy skills, the Borrow-a-book program for the kindergarten, and grade 1 and 2 literacy afterschool program are running successfully through the help of Don Valley Women of Nations.

Lastly Mr. Battaglia asked whether the school council wants to open a new account exclusively for the school council activities or should the school continue maintain its account. The Chair discussed with the members and they all agreed to continue with the school administration but in a separate section. The only ‘in and out’ affair is the fun fair which is a busy time of the year.

Mr. Raees suggested that with the funds raised through the fun fair, we should invest in some projects which are beneficial to the students. The chair wanted to save at least 1000$ every year from profit to keep at least $5,000 to cover Jumping Castle expense. This way School can get all Jumping castle to our account instead of all money goes to Vendor. 

Discussions were held that the remaining amount should be spent on the gardening, snack and borrow a book program. The chair indicated that as our children need more help to improve their literacy skills it should be on top of the priority list.

Mr. Battaglia indicated that it is always a challenge for the funding of the breakfast club and snack program although the funding comes through various sources like Toronto Foundation for student success, Bosley Real Estate, Parental contribution and donations.

Decision: The members to agree to keep $ 1,000 for this year’s fun fair expense and the remaining profit will be decided at the next meeting.  The Principal was asked to bring forward a list of school priorities for fund-raising.
On behalf of School Members, Mr. Khalid appreciated the Principal and his team for organizing Skate Program for grade 2. 

Minutes Approval : Chair requested members for the approval of minutes of the first meeting which is approved without any objection.

Main Objective for the Year: Chair said that we should have a single item objective for whole year to create awareness among parents to pay attention on improving kids literacy and numeracy skills. Our school is still behind with other schools in Board and Province. Although there is an increase in the results this year but there is a need of more improvement in this area and it should be on the top list of the agenda. The need of the hour is to form a Parent Involvement sub – committee which comprises of council member volunteers and parent volunteers who can work to bring more parents to the platform and to create awareness.

Decision: Council agreed that improving our school’s literacy and numeracy scores are the main objective of the year

For parents involvement, Ms. Wires informed about the parent engagement night last year. This year on December 7, 2011 there will be a kindergarten afternoon where parents are invited into the classrooms to see their children. She also acknowledged the work of Don Valley Women of Nation in arranging workshops for parents on various topics such as communicating with the child, Children’s health etc.

Mr. Khalid requested the principal to initiate the parent representative program once again to nominate one or two Representative from Parents on each class level. They will be our key members for strong parents reach out and they should be exclusively invited in every school meeting.

Chair suggested that we can invite more parents to attend Principal’s presentation on EQAO and School Results in next meeting. All members agreed and requested to form a committee who must focus on extended invitation to parents for next meeting.

Next Council Meeting- December 14, 2011 at 6:30pm
Agenda – Principal Presentation on EQAO, Report Card, CASI and DRA, EDA data and discussion regarding School Council fundraising priorities.
